
SABRE SPRINGS PLANNING GROUP 

 

MINUTES 

October 18, 2000 

 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Rick Smith. 

 

ROLL CALL 

Baker, Barbara 

Givot, Danna 

Graham, Michael 

Grover, Barbara 

Marshall, Susan 

Pedrin, Marian 

Smith, Rick 

Ward, Downey 

Frost, Richard 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Upon a motion by Marian Pedrin and a second by Michael Graham, the minutes from the 

September meeting were unanimously approved. 

 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Chairman Rick Smith reported on the following items and correspondence received: 

 

 Rick Smith and several other local planning board chairs met with Phil Blair to brief 

him on community issues. 

 Pardee’s Savannah Terraces project was withdrawn from the Planning Commission 

agenda.   

 Hilton Gardens is moving forward with their project as it was approved by the Board. 

 Pardee is still marketing three industrial lots. 

 Received a letter from the Miramar Ranch North Planning Committee (MRNPC) 

regarding traffic generation for the Scripps Northridge Industrial Park.  The MRNPC 

is concerned that as the project builds out, the ADT ceiling imposed by the City will 

be exceeded.  Upon a motion by Robert Frost and a second by Marian Pedrin, the 

Board voted unanimously to send a letter to the City expressing the Planning Groups 

support for maintenance of the current ADT thresholds. 

 The tot lot is currently going through the bid process. 

 

POLICE REPORT 

Officer Lennon provided the Planning Group with a crime report for the month.  He also 

reported that a public meeting with Chief Bejarano was scheduled for November 2
nd

 at 



6:00 p.m. at the Ranch Peñasquitos library.  All members of the public are invited to 

attend this meeting. 

 

REPORT FROM COUNCIL DISTRICT FIVE  

Sharon Tatel from the Council District Five office reported on the activities of newly 

appointed Councilmember Phil Blair.  She provided Planning Group members with a 

letter from Councilmember Blair detailing recent district accomplishments and a press 

release regarding Blair’s support for a proposed anti drag racing strategy. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

  

A. Miramar Flight Operations 

1. Barbara Baker reported that the recent air show was a big success. She also noted that 

the marines are going to hold several public scoping meetings in the near future at 

which the marines will receive public input regarding the V-22 Osprey and issues that 

should be studied in their EIS.  The V-22 Osprey will take the place of the CH-46.  It is 

likely that these new aircraft will come to San Diego some time next year.  To date there 

are still some safety concerns with the V-22. 

 

B. Recreation Council 

None. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

A. None 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

A. Mayoral Candidate Dick Murphy 

Judge Dick Murphy thanked the Planning Group for inviting him to the meeting and gave 

a brief overview of his career and the reasons that he decided to run for mayor. Judge 

Murphy discussed the projects he championed while serving on the City Council, 

including Mission Trails Regional Park and the redevelopment of downtown (Horton 

Plaza).  He also noted his role as Chair of the Metropolitan Transit Development Board.  

Judge Murphy explained that San Diego is at a crossroad, facing many critical issues 

related to growth, the environment, and safety.  He emphasized that San Diego needs a 

leader who is independent of special interests, and that he is that man..  After a question 

and answer period, Judge Murphy again thanked the Planning Group for inviting him to 

the meeting and encouraged people to vote for him on November 7
th

.  

 

PUBLIC INPUT 

None. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Upon a motion by Danna Givot and a second by Richard Frost, the Board voted 

unanimously to adjourn the meeting. 


